
Winter Peace Road in Saint Petersburg 
Russia, St. Petersburg, Maria Nazarova, January 18, 2018 

A project in support of the International Peace Road was held in St. Petersburg on January 18. 
Organizers of the project were two public movements, Universal Peace Federation, and the 
movement “The Will of Petersburg.” 

In the name of a peaceful sky above our heads, the participants celebrated the memorable date of 
the city by visiting memorials to the defenders of Leningrad in Sosnovka Park, located 3 km away 
from the city. 

Deputy Chairman of the St. Petersburg OD "Will of Petersburg" Boldyrev Gennady V., prepared a 
nice surprise to the participants by giving sports equipment for the Scandinavian walk to each! 

Coach of international class, Czeslaw Blasik, gave a lesson of Scandinavian walking and a unique 
sports warm-up exercises with the use of sports equipment for walking. It was under his sensitive 



leadership that the participants, among who were the people who survived the Leningrad blockade, 
overcame a long snowy path in the name of world peace. 

The event ended with a warm friendly meeting over a cup of hot tea, with friendly communication 
between the participants and singing favorite songs. 

The participants conveyed their greetings and the relay baton to the city of Ryazan, where, over the 
next three days, the city residents would contribute to the cause of world peace, good-
neighborliness and cooperation. 

 


